

REGULAR MEETING

FEBRUARY 22, 2018

IN ATTENDANCE:  Commissioners - Doug Warrington, Barbara Yates, Barry Machado

                               Coodinator – Joy Perkins

Minutes from February 1, 2018 – Barbara made a motion to accept the minutes.  Barry 2nd the motion.  Motion carried

CONDITIONAL USE PERMIT HEARING -  Santee and Bobbie Penney, DayCare Conditional Use Permit renewal at the Presbyterian Church located at 610 Hill.  CUP sought as it has been 1 ½ years since last Daycare CUP for the same location.

PRESENTATION BY APPLICANT, Bobbie Penney:  

· Daycare will be for newborns through kids 10 or 12 year olds.

· 5 days a week, Monday through Friday, 7 am to 6 pm.

· Will be held in the Presbyterian Church, listed as commercial.

· CUP is sought as previous CUP was 1 ½ years ago.  Ordinance requires a year.

· Facility has adequate restrooms, large area for kids, fenced playground, smoke-free.

· They are in the midst of getting daycare license through the state.  They are seeking to get the building inspected next week.  They will contact Dan Musgrave for a fire inspection.

PRESENTATION BY STAFF

· The CUP permit was completed by the Penneys and received by the City.  Notifications were put in the Clearwater Progress, posted in the Presbyterian yard, and neighbors within 300’ have been notified.

· There has been no correspondence received regarding for or against.

TESTIMONIES OF THOSE SUPPORTING OR OPPOSED OR UNCOMMITTED

· There were no testimonies

HEARING WAS CLOSED.

FINDING OF FACTS (See enclosed)

STIPULATIONS FOR APPROVAL:

· State Day Care License required and kept current

· All required inspections be met

· All insurance requirements be met
UTILITIES – The Presbyterian Church will be responsible for two utility bills:  one for the church, and one for the day care.  
CITY PARCEL ADD-ON – 141 N HILL – BOB AND TONY WEST – 

Parcel beginning at SW Corner of Lot 8 Block C paralleling NW boundary 99.204’. Requesting an additional 20 feet to their lot.  Land the 20 ft was taken from is not mapped out and will not affect the adjacent area.    The Wests have received permission from owner Hendren and approval from Lewis County.  After discussion, Barbara made the  motion to accept the proposed lot add-on of an additional 20 ft.  Barry 2nd the motion.  Doug, Barbara, and Barry all approved..  Robbin was delayed coming to the meeting (returning from Lewiston) and out of phone service.  Robbin was contacted on Monday, February 26, 2018.  Information regarding this had been sent to him the week before via mail, plus information given to him on the phone when called.  Robbin voted “for” having the Wests add the 20 additional feet to the lot.  Motion was carried.

NUISANCE REPORT

· SUNDOWN TRAILER PARKING LOT.  Owner Brian Todd was contacted 1-12-18 regarding a complaint the City received on the Sundown Trailer Parking lot.  Road is unsafe.  Vehicles are being ruined.  Brian received information on rock companies in the area.  The driving lot has still not been taken care of.  After discussion it was decided that Joy would ask Ken as to whether the City Attorney should contact the Todds.

CUP UPDATE

· The City has not received an update on Carla Graham getting her Cosmetology License.  Last month she said she had one more test to take.  She will be contacted to see how she is doing on this.  There is also the possibility of checking with the state.

2018 P & Z Goals

· There is a question as to land available to industry.  Joy will gather information on this.

· Manual update will be planned at Planning and Zoning meeting in March.

Meeting adjourned.
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Doug Warrington, Chairman



Joy Perkins, Coordinator
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